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Meeting Minutes
May 7, 2013
1.0 Preliminaries



1.1
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM


1.2
Roll Call: Pat Emmons, Jay Murphy, Jim Saart and Sam 



Wong
2.0
Variance Request Hearing


2.1
Stable Permit Application




293 Central Street




Manuel H. Chaves



Bill Oakley, Liz Towle and Nate Tretiak, abutters to 293 



Central Street were in attendance.  Jenna Bergeron, Giselle 



Resendes, relatives of Mr. Chaves were also in attendance.


Mr. Chaves applied for a variance in late January.  In 




February the Board approved a 30 day trial period, which was 



extended in March for an additional 30 days.  The neighbors 



expressed concern about the care of the horse, the consistency 



of clean up and the health of the animal and neighbors.  Mr. 



Chaves family has stepped in to help and asked if the Board 



would consider extending the trial period.  Jay motioned to 



deny the variance.  The motion was seconded by Pat and 



carried 3-0.  Jay motioned to allow 30 days to relocate the 



horse.  The motion was seconded by Jim and carried 3-0.

3.0
General Business

3.1
Master Plan Forum update



Sam stated that it was not as well attended as he would have liked.  


Jay was impressed with Sam’s presentation.


3.2
Hazardous Waste Day Update and Voucher 


There were approximately 175 cars from Hudson.  BP agreed to 


donate $2000 to pay for Hudson’s portion, which was $8241.25  Jim 


encouraged and motioned to have Sam request to participate with 


Marlboro twice a year.  Pat seconded the motion and it carried 3-0.


3.3
Substance Abuse Coalition



There were 2 parents who attended the working group meeting and 


offered good suggestions.  The first working student group will be 


held this month.  The Board will host a booth at HudsonFest on June 


1 and give out material on substance abuse.


3.4
Community Garden Donation



The Board agreed to donate $200.79 to fund the purchase of utility 


wagons.

  
3.5
Transfer Station



There have been more complaints about the odor.  Sam asked if the 


Board would consider relocating the Transfer Station to the area 


behind the Wastewater Treatment Plant with BP paying the cost.  Jim 

stated that at the time the Transfer Station was built the current 


location was the best available place.  Sam also would like to talk with 


BP about trash pickup.  If we sell bags it would be cost neutral.  Jim 


offered enthusiastic support to start the conversation with BP.


3.6
Online Mental Health Screening Program



A non-profit group hired by DPH has set up the program.  There is no 

charge to use the program, it is simple to use, evidence based and 


includes alcohol abuse, suicide and depression.  The cost would be 


$300 annually if DPH no longer funds the program.

3.7
Vouchers 




BOH 040913

$1168.96




BOH 042313

$4406.05




BOH042313-2
$134.42



BOH050713

$850.00



Jay motioned to approve the vouchers.  The motion was seconded by 


Pat and carried 3-0.



3.8
Minutes March 26, 2013


Pat motioned to accept the minutes, seconded by Jay.  The motion 


carried 2-0-1

4.0
Old Business



There was no quorum on April 23, so the meeting was not held.

5.0
Meeting adjourned at 8:20 PM
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